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1.   Since the first of the year, I have received five automated notifications of people within our 

area who had filled out “Join-us-Online” forms on the national website.  I referred the prospects 

to a flotilla based on distance from their residence and/or the prospect’s preference.  Each of the 

prospects has been contacted by the flotilla’s FSO-HR. 

 

 Lawrence Jamieson 10-01 

 Edward Heintz 10-01 

   Kenneth Hooper 10-05 

 Allison Rockenbach 10-06 

 Lawrence Katz 10-07 

 

2.  I submitted a query to Andy Kelly, the DSO-HR, regarding the new AUX Basic Qualification 

Course 2016 which is now available at Auxiliary Online Classroom website.  It consists of seven 

modules, each with a 20+ question exam.   Jon Raden, the National Division Chief for Recruiting 

sent me a reply.  The course is voluntary – not mandatory – and it does not replace the 30-

question New Member exam that new enrollees must complete.  Also, in spite of its name, the 

Basic Qualification Course has nothing to do with becoming Basically Qualified (BQ). 

 

3.  On 18 February, Flotilla 10-05 submitted an enrollment application for Phil Casper of 

Southport.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Chris Halladay 

SO-HR 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 


